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7 August 2023 C167816 

Tēnā koe

Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) requests of 24 April 2023 to the 
Department of Corrections – Ara Poutama Aotearoa, requesting information about staff 
suspensions. 

At any one time, Corrections employees approximately 10,000 staff. Around 90 percent of 
Corrections’ staff work in frontline positions, currently managing around 8,700 people in 
prison at any one time and over 26,000 people in the community. When staff do not meet 
the standards required of them, we take appropriate action. This may involve further 
development or support to bring the staff member’s performance up the standard required. 
More serious behaviour may result in disciplinary action, including the termination of 
employment.  

Corrections expects the utmost professionalism from our employees, and allegations of staff 
behaving inappropriately are taken seriously. All employees are held to a high standard of 
integrity and professionalism and must act as role models for the people and communities 
we work with. All staff are expected to meet the expectations set out in the Corrections’ 
Code of Conduct. 

On 14 August 2020, the Public Service Commission issued the Workforce Assurance Model 
Standards to Public Service agencies including Corrections.  

The Workforce Assurance Model Standards outline expectations for Public Service agencies 
and statutory Crown entities when recruiting staff, as well as expectations regarding 
investigations into serious misconduct and settlement agreements. In summary, “the 
Standards help ensure the suitability of the people organisations engage and the workforce 
continues to meet high standards for integrity and honesty”.  The key aspects of these 
Standards include that: 

• A serious misconduct check is completed during the ‘Preferred Candidate’ stage of
recruitment. The candidate’s consent is required for an organisation to ask the
prospective employee’s previous employer to disclose details of any serious
misconduct investigation, concluded and upheld or currently under investigation.








